## Montgomery Township Community & Recreation Center Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes October 11, 2017

The regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Community & Recreation Center (Mont CRC) Advisory Committee was held on Wednesday, October 11, 2017 at the Montgomery Township Community and Recreation Center. The members of the Mont CRC Advisory Committee in attendance included: Christine Wassel, Thomas Alesi, Audrey Schrader, and Jim Kelly. Also present were: Stacy Crandell Assistant to the Township Manager, Matt Reimel CRC Program Director and Floyd S. Shaffer Community & Recreation Center Director.

<u>Call to Order:</u> Chair Christine Wassel called the meeting to order at 6:45pm.

## **Approval of Minutes:**

On a motion by Ms. Schrader and a second by Mr. Alesi, the minutes of the October 11, 2017 monthly meeting were unanimously approved.

**Public Comment:** There was no public comment.

## Old <u>Business/New Business</u>

Mr. Shaffer provided an update of the Fitness services being provided by our vendor Weston Fitness. He indicated that their performance and interaction with members/ patrons will be closely evaluated over the last quarter of 2017. Information will be provided each CRC Advisory Committee meeting.

## **Discussion Items**

The following items were discussed by the Committee during the remainder of the meeting:

- 1) Matt Reimel provided a review of the recently completed Autumn Festival that was held in and around the Mont CRC facility. The weather was exceptional for the event and the public came out to enjoy the sunshine and community fun. Attendance for the event was estimated to be in excess of 3,000 people.
  - Surveys were distributed to all involved in the planning, preparation, and delivery of the event. Results will be shared with the Committee as they are compiled.
- 2) The Mont CRC operating revenue and expenditures through September 2017 were presented.
- 3) Membership numbers through the end of September 2017 were reviewed.

There being no further business, on a motion by Mr. Alesi and second by Mr. Kelly, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm.

The next meeting of CRC Advisory Committee will take place on Wednesday, November 8, 2017 at 6:30PM.

Submitted by: Floyd S. Shaffer Community & Recreation Center Director